
NEW MEXICO ENERGY, MINERALS 
| S # & NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT 

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION 
2040 South Pacheco Street 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
(505) 827-7131 

June 5,1997 

MR Drilling Company 
P.O. Box 687 
Monahans, Texas 79756 

Attention: Chris Hisel 

Re: Wills Federal Well No. 1 
Unit D, Section 34-26S-37E 
Lea County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Hisel: 

The Oil Conservation Division recently received a complaint concerning the surface 
injection pressure being utilized at the Wills Federal Well No. 1 salt water disposal well. In 
response to this complaint, the Division conducted a field visit to the facility on May 22, 1997. 
The OCD Field Representative noted that pump pressure was 1175 psi. The authorized 
maximum surface injection pressure for this well, as contained within Division Order No. SWD-
641 is 644 psi. 

You are hereby directed to immediately cease injection into the subject well at a surface 
injection pressure in excess of 644 psi. Failure to comply with this directive will result in the 
termination of injection authority and/or the imposition of a fine of $1000.00 per day. 

If an increase in surface injection pressure is necessary, please be advised that such 
increase can only be approved after the conductance of a step-rate injection test which 
demonstrates that injection at such higher pressure will not result in the fracture of the injection 
formation or confining strata.. 

If you should have any questions, please contact me at (505) 827-8184. 

Sincerely, 

David Catanach 
UIC Director 

xc: OCD-Hobbs 
File-SWD-641 
UIC Violation File 



M R D R I L L I N G C O M P A N Y 
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June 13, 1997 

Mr. David Catanach, UIC Director 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals & Natural Resources Department 
Oil Conservation Division 
2040 S Pacheco St. 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Dear Mr. Catanach: 

Thank you for your letter of June 5, 1997. Prior to the inspection of the Wills Federal 
#1 by the OCD Field Representative, MR Drilling had attempted to ameliorate the 
pressure increase through backflowing the well and acidizing the injection interval, 
without success. On or about the date of the inspection MR had shut this well in and was 
trucking the produced water to disposal. 

The problem with this well is a lack of permeability in the injection zone. The offset 
operator, Smith & Marrs, has indicated he will protest application for a pressure increase 
and the well will most likely need to be re-fraced to allow injection at reduced pressure. 

We are currently studying this situation as to the best solution. We will notify your 
office with our proposal as soon as this study is complete. I f l can answer any questions 
concerning the Wills Federal #1, please call me at (915) 943-2501. 

Re: Wills Federal Well No. 1 
Unit D, Section 34-26S-R37E 
Lea County, New Mexico 

Sincerely, 

Chris Hisel 
General Manager 
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